
63rd ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
15-19 April 2024, Singapore

WP: A.15.2 / 56 IFATCA ‘24 Page 1/1 

Agenda Item: A.15.2 INFORMATION PAPER WP No: 56 
IFATCA’24 

Review of the role of Technical and Professional Secretary 

Presented by the EB 

SUMMARY 
This paper informs the directors of the intention of the Executive Board to 
review the role and provisions regarding the Technical and Professional 

Secretary (TPSec) in conjunction with the 2030+ Task Force. 

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1. Earlier this year, the role of TPSec was discontinued. The changes in the
internal organisational structure of IFATCA have made it necessary to review 
the tasks and responsibilities of the TPSec. Pending this review, the position of 
TPSec will remain vacant. 

2. DISCUSSION

2.1. The rationale for the review of the role of TPSec is explored more thoroughly
in the Working Paper by the 2030+ Task Force titled “Defining and Integrating 
Regional Committees”. 

2.2. The Executive Board extends its thanks to Mr. Joy Bhattacharya and his MA, 
the Air Traffic Controllers’ Guild of India for his many years of service as TPSec. 
Joy was asked to join the communications team when the EB decided to 
discontinue the present role of TPSec and he graciously accepted. 

3. CONCLUSION

3.1. The role of TPSec is under review and shall remain vacant pending that review.

4. RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1. It is recommended that this paper be accepted as information material.

-=END=- 


